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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes/Agenda 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom Franklin.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca and is included as Attachment1.  The minutes from the 01/11/05 meeting were unanimously accepted. The agenda as sent out by Tom Franklin is included as Attachment2.

2. Mini-matrix Presentation

Abdul Cassim reviewed the presentation included as Attachment3.  Tom Franklin asked Abdul Cassim to elaborate on the LSC pass/fail requirement shown on slide 1.  Abdul Cassim stated that the data to date had not shown any significance in terms of LSC and that he was open to discussions at the 2/21/05 meeting.

There was some confusion about oil consumption units in the mini-matrix data submitted to the TMC.   As a result, all labs that participated in the mini-matrix were asked to send the regression data including R2  data.  The change to the data dictionary and the data will be reviewed at the 2/21/05 meeting.  Tom Franklin added that the data on slide 2 is “raw” rather than “relative” as shown on the y-axis.

On slide 3 Tom Franklin pointed out that the Oil A (Sw76-5) oil consumption increase was 57, not 62.9 as shown.  Jeff Clark added that the rounding for the reported oil consumption must also be clarified.

Jeff Clark pointed out that the Ref A run at CAT was down for 22 days and that there was some confusing data.  Abdul Cassim stated that the shutdown had occurred over the Holidays and did not occur until approximately 300hrs by which time oil control had already been lost.

3. Statistical Presentation

Jim Rutherford reviewed the presentation of the statistical analysis included as Attachment4.  Jim Rutherford went on to point out that slide 4 is simply the same analysis with the RefA CAT run included.

Abdul Cassim asked for a confidence level in the discrimination numbers presented.  Jim Rutherford replied that a t < 0.05 denotes a 95% confidence level.

Some discussion ensued about the possibility that the discrimination is simply an oil volatility factor.  The issue was left open due to the absence of any data.  It was also pointed out that the matrix will likely prove out the volatility issue.  The mini-matrix data is only showing the readiness to go forward with the full matrix.

4. Status of Parts Kit/Lab Visit Preliminary Report

Jeff Clark gave a preliminary report on the lab visits.  Jeff Clark stated that in general the noted issues were minor.  Jeff Clark will send out the report before the 02/21/05 meeting. 

Chuck Dutart stated that parts were beginning to come in and all labs are designated for PRLs.  The goal is to have enough parts to each lab to run the matrix.  The starting date for the matrix was to be considered 04/01/05.  Chuck Dutart stated that in the long term parts will be available through CAT dealers like the SCOTE tests.

5. Final Questions/Closing Comments

Chuck Dutart will designate at 1Y part number for the thrust bearing.

Chuck Dutart will investigate a loss of power and increase in exhaust temps experienced at some of the labs.

6. Next meeting/teleconference

The next meeting will be held 02/21/05 in San Antonio at SRI.  Tom Franklin will send out an agenda.

